FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 12" STREET SW
WASHINGTON DC 20554

MAR 10 2011
MEDIA BUREAU PROCESSING ENGINEER: Tung Bui
AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2778
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1410
HOME PAGE: WWW.FCC.GOV/MB/AUDIO MAIL STOP: 1800B3

INTERNET ADDRESS: tung.bui@fcc.gov

Oregon Public Broadcasting
7140 S.W. Macadam Avenue

Portland, OR 97219
~ Inre: KOAC-FM, Astoria, OR
Facility ID #81807
Oregon Public Broadcasting
BPED-20101119AFG
Dear Applicant:

This letter refers to the above-captioned minor change application to modify the effective
radiated power.

An engineering study of the application reveals that it is in violation of 47 C.F.R. § 73.509 with
respect to the co-channel Class A previously filed pending application’ (BNPED-20071019ARU)
for a new FM station serving Chehalis, WA. KOAC-FM’s proposed interfering contour (40 dBu)
would overlap the protected contour (60 dBu) of the Chehalis’ application. This constitutes an
acceptance defect.

In light of the above, Application BPED-20101119AFG is unacceptable for filing pursuant to 47
C.F.R. § 73.3566(a) and is HEREBY DISMISSED. This action is taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R.
§0.283.

Sincerely,

STt J [P

Rodolfo F. Bonacci
Assistant Chief
Audio Division
Media Bureau

cc: Lawrence M. Miller, Esq.
Robert A. McClanathan, P.E.

! This application was filed in the 2007 Non-Commercial Window that closed on October 22, 2007. Therefore, it is

not subject to competing applications after that date. Furthermore, this application was accepted for filing on
December 3, 2010.



